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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For February 12, 2014
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in regular session at 5:11 p.m.    President Daniel Castillo presided at the meeting held at the Chaparral High School Cafeteria.  
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.  

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The National Anthem was sung by Lorilynn Falin and the Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by Nathan Molina.  The Mission Statement was read by Board President Castillo.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

 A.  Superintendent’s Report
       Principal Mark Rupcich welcomed everyone to Chaparral High School.  The Lobo Pride band entertained everyone by playing a couple of songs.

       Superintendent Yturralde asked for a moment of silence for two long time district employees. Ms. Diana Lazarin, Student Nutrition Manager at Desert View Elementary, passed away February 1st. Ms. Lazarin had been with the district 20 years.  Mrs. Velia Sena, instructional assistant at Anthony Elementary passed away February 5th and had been with the district 18 years.  

       Superintendent Yturralde thanked everyone for their help in passing the Bond election, 10 to 1. 
      Superintendent Yturralde congratulated all three high schools on having an 81.1% cumulative high school graduation rate, higher than the state average of 70 % and surpassing other school districts in our region as well.  He congratulated Santa Teresa High School on having the highest graduation rate in the district, 89.1%.  

       Superintendent Yturralde thanked Mrs. Lovelace and Santa Teresa Middle School on hosting a Parent Academy/  About 143 parents had signed up and 127 attended.  Superintendent Yturralde presented certificates to the parents in attendance. 
       Chaparral Middle School Principal Muela, members of the National Junior Honor Society, and their sponsor Ms. Ontiveros, presented a check for the Gadsden Foundation in the amount of $1,000.00. 
       Sunrise Elementary School Principal Doran and art teacher Ana Serrano introduced first grader Karla Carbajal who was a finalist for her T-Shirt design for Aéropostale.  Ms. Serrano said she is hoping to have a winner next year.   

	Board President
	B.  President:  President Castillo said had gone to the Literary Festival at Gadsden Middle School where he judged some of the participants.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Viramontes attended a conference regarding the Federal Programs in Washington D.C. She represented the District and New Mexico in giving back local control. She said that the NMSBA is writing legislation and are working on bills for funding for Pre-K, giving money back to IDEA-B, and Student Nutrition meals which currently cost the District more. She said that they were working on a national campaign to promote public education in a positive manner.  Mrs. Viramontes said that she and some of the board members would be attending the board institute in Santa Fe.  
Secretary Irigoyen thanked Chaparral High School for hosting the meeting.  She said she attended the funeral of one of the employees and expressed her condolences to the families.  

Board Member Saenz thanked the culinary arts students for the food they prepared.  She congratulated Karla Carbajal and wished her well. Ms. Saenz has attended a few of the boy’s basketball games at Gadsden High School and wished them good luck.  
Board Member Ford congratulated Chaparral High School on their beautiful footfall field, which now made the school look professional.  He commented that even though some of the fruits and vegetables are grown locally, the district is unable to use them in our school meals because of regulations and standards.    

	  Student Representative
	D. Student Representative – Julie Ann Mendoza, isa ninth grade student from Early College High School.  Julie said that the sophomores earned 6 hours of college credit and will earn a total of 12 credits at the end of the school year.  They are awarded certificates every 9 weeks.  Both parents and students receive a newsletter, the teachers write the parent newsletter.  The students write a newsletter for the students.  On February 26th ECHS will be accepting applications for enrollment for the 2014-15 school year.  She said that the students are picked up and dropped off at the middle schools.  She thanked CHS for the use of the classrooms.



	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the January 9, 2014 board meeting minutes.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None  

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	New Elementary in Chaparral Design Professional 
	A. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve Dekker/Perich/Sabatini as the design professionals for the new elementary school in Chaparral.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Chaparral Elementary Addition and Remodel Design Professional 
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve AKS Architects as the design professionals for the addition and remodeling of Chaparral Elementary School.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	P I L O T Agreement Resolution 
	C. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the PILOT Agreement Resolution.  This authorizes the Superintendent to negotiate Payment in Lieu of Taxes (PILOT) on an Industrial Revenue Bond (IRB) application that has been made to Dona Ana County for Project Jump Street.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items   

	Quarterly Budget Report For the Quarter Ended December 31, 2013
	A.  CFO Steve Suggs presented the Board with information on the Quarterly Budget Report for the Quarter Ended on December 31, 2 013.  

	MOU/Affiliation with University of Southwest
	B. Associate Superintendent Barbara Browder informed the Board that University of Southwest School of Education would like to have a Memorandum of Understanding in place for placement of qualified participants for School Counseling Practicum. 

	Revise Policy GBK Staff Grievances
	C. Associate Superintendent Barbara Browder informed the Board that Policy GBK –Staff Grievances needed to be revised to reflect a change of 5 to 10 days to align with the Collective Bargaining Agreement approved April 25, 2013. 

	Revise Policy GCCH Bereavement Leave
	D. Associate Superintendent Barbara Browder informed the Board that Policy GCCH –Bereavement Leave needed to be revised to reflect a change of 3 to 5 days to align with the Collective Bargaining Agreement approved April 25, 2013.

	Quality of Education Survey 
	E. Ray Lara, TI Program Coordinator asked the Board to review Questions #11 - 15 which had been previously submitted by the Board.   He asked that if any changes were needed to these five questions to email them to Superintendent Yturralde.  

	Adjourn 
	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:                                             
  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
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